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Additional testimony on HB 2005.

I have attached an article written in 1987 by Phil Caruso.

He was then the president of the NY Police Benevolent 
Association, the NYPD’s police union.

As you can see, Caruso lashes out at “undetectable 
firearms.”

In addition to attacking “cop killer bullets” (rounds that 
were designed by a retired police officer and never killed a 
single cop) Caruso lambasts “plastic handguns” and 
asserts that they can “escape detection at a whole host of 
sensitive places…”

He claims that the Glock 17 pistol, which he used to 
illustrate his article, is an “ill-conceived,devious weapon 
intended for nothing but wanton destruction” that can 



“readily assist kooks and terrorists to carry out their 
maniacal deeds.”

 As you can see, the debate over “undetectable” firearms 
is not new.

At the time this article was written, persons with New York 
City pistol permits were forbidden from buying or owning 
Glock pistols. Until it was revealed that Ben Ward, the 
City’s Police Commissioner, was carrying one.

The Glock 17 pistol, which Caruso said was for “kooks and 
terrorists” is now the single most carried and issued duty 
weapon for police in America.

But what is far more interesting, and not a little bit 
amusing, is Caruso’s choice of illustrations.  

To demonstrate that the Glock is “undetectable” he 
includes an XRAY image of a Glock pistol which clearly 
shows the entire gun, which by the way, is made mostly of 
steel.




